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May 15, 2020 
 
Senator Henry Stern 
State Capitol, Room 5080 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Subject: SB 1258 – SUPPORT 
 
Dear Senator Stern, 
 
On behalf of The Climate Center (Center) and its network of supporters, I 
write in support of Senate Bill 1258. 
 
The Center is a California nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization founded in 2001 
in Sonoma County with a mission to deliver rapid greenhouse gas (GHG) 
reductions at scale, starting in California. The Center represents thousands 
of supporters and program collaborators throughout California. Our 
combined participants and/or subscribers among our several programs and 
newsletters comprise nearly 10,000 individuals.  
 
SB 1258 would enact the California Climate Technology and Infrastructure 
Financing Act to require the California Infrastructure and Economic 
Development Bank (IBank) to administer a Climate Catalyst Revolving Fund 
in support of a climate catalyst loan program to provide financial assistance 
to eligible climate catalyst projects. 

 
The Climate Center strongly supports this idea. In 2019, the Climate Center 
initiated the Advanced Community Energy Initiative with a goal of 
transitioning California’s electricity system to a decentralized, integrated 
grid architecture providing all communities with a clean, affordable, 
resilient, equitable, and safe electricity system. 
 
The Climate Center believes SB 1258 will create an appropriate forward-
looking funding framework to support measurably effective climate catalyst 
projects that reduce net emissions of greenhouse gases (GHGs), create jobs 
in the State, and achieve other goals as outlined in the bill. 
 
SB 1258 defines “climate catalyst project” as any improvement, technology, 
service or measure or combination thereof, that avoids or reduces GHG 
emissions. This includes but is not limited to projects that advance energy 
efficiency, clean energy infrastructure, innovative energy technology, small 
scale renewable distributed energy generation, system efficiency, 
sustainable agriculture, low-carbon transportation, demand response, land-
based GHG sequestration, and microgrid energy resiliency. 
 
These are all good categories, and we are particularly pleased to see the 
inclusion of microgrid energy resiliency in the definition. The Center has 

https://www.ibank.ca.gov/
https://cleanpowerexchange.org/advanced-community-energy/
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identified community clean microgrids as a top priority for addressing GHG reductions and community 
resilience in the face of multiple challenges.  
 
As climate-related disruptions grow more frequent and severe, we need effective strategies to achieve 
decarbonization, resilience, social equity and security at the local level. One common basis for achieving 
these goals is to create local electric systems — carbon-free, safe, resilient and accessible to all — in 
every community throughout California. SB. 1258 will help accelerate this transition and achieve state 
policy goals. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ellie Cohen, Chief Executive Officer 
The Climate Center 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


